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  Conejo Ski & Sports Club Newsletter  

  

 November 2020 

        

 

i y’all. It’s getting to be that time of 

year again.  Cool mornings and eve-

nings.  Fall is definitely in the air!  And so our 
thoughts turn to skiing.   
 
Join us at our November zoom 

meeting on the 18th for our annual “Pray for 
Snow” party.  Wear your best winter white, ski 
clothes, or snowflake print shirt/sweater.  This is a 
party for skiers and nonskiers alike!  Cultivate your 
creative juices and write a song or poem about 
snow.  Or plagiarize and read/sing someone else’s 
verses about snow! 

 
Our last meeting had a Halloween theme and we had 
a number of great costumes and masks.  There was 
even a mystery person who kept us guessing for 
most of the meeting.  Sue Benvenuto won the $100 
raffle prize. 
 

Here’s hoping we have a vac-
cine soon so things can get 
back to normal.  In the mean-
time, let’s have a zoom party 
in November and I hope you 
all have a very Happy 
Thanksgiving!  
 

 Margaret Barnett, President 

Nov 01 El Dia de Los Muertos 

Nov 01 Daylight Savings Time ends 

Nov 01 Movie Night 

Nov 07 Coastal Kayaking 

Nov 11 Veteran’s Day 

Nov 11 Board Meeting via Zoom 

Nov 14 National Pickle Day 

Nov 18 Micky Mouse’s Birthday 

Nov 18 Club Meeting via Zoom 

Nov 21 Beach & Bluff Biking 

Nov 26 THANKSGIVING 

 

  Recurring Activities  
 

  Tuesdays Volleyball 
       (Only during Daylight Savings— 

           NOW through October) 

  Wednesdays Bridge (2nd & 4th) 

  Fridays   Pickleball   
  

 

Club Meetings are held Bi-Monthly 
1st & 3rd Wednesdays of the Month 

6:30 - 8:00 pm  Social time 
                 8:00 - 9:00 pm  Meeting 
 

              PALM GARDEN HOTEL         
495 N. Ventu Park Rd.  

Newbury Park 
 

Steve Soukup,  Editor 

Visit our Website & Facebook Page 
www.conejoskiclub.org 

Facebook: Conejo Ski & Sports Club 
        Email photos to:  

photos@conejoskiclub.org 
Or post to Facebook Page 

    Upcoming Activities in November 

President’s Message 

Club Meetings are 
temporarily being held 

via zoom on the 3rd 
Wednesdays of the 

Month:  
7-8 pm 



2 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

November 2020 

Newsletter Deadline 

Board Mtg. 
 

CLUB MEETING 

1 
Kayaking 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

December 2020 

Board Mtg. 

CLUB MEETING 

Newsletter 
Deadline 

Attitude HIKE 

Chanukah 

Chanukah 

Christmas 
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Renewals  Due in November 

 

It’s that time of year, so don’t let your membership lapse!  
Mail your dues in by  the 1st  or contact the VP of Membership, Ramona Rowan 

Day 

November Birthdays 
Day Day 

RAMONA IS BORED BY ALL THIS NON-ACTIVITY SO PLEASE GIVE HER SOMETHING TO DO 

AND RENEW NOW, THANK YOU. AND IF YOU DON’T RENEW NOW YOU CAN’T SIGN UP FOR 
TRAVEL TRIPS CURRENTLY OFFERED FOR 2021 & 2022. PLEASE MAKE RAMONA HAPPY... 

Scott West  01 

Gail McElroy  02 

Pati Albert  03 

Jon Mark Ansolabehere 06 

Marc Forman  06 

Joseph King  07 

Peter Vajna  07 

Denise Joy  Skene  10 

Oliver Neuhauser 17 

Diann Canterbury 18 

Dan Petrula  18 

Randy Dolan  19 

Linda S. Groberg  19 

Kay Jonne  Maronde 23 

Gail Goldman  24 

David Y. Smith  25 

Tatiana Esacov  26 

Bunny Vargas-Haverick 26 

Sue Bartley 

Linda Beam 

Sue Benevento 

Carol Burt 

Alice Fiducia 

Chris Goesling  

Gail Goldman 

Lee Goldrod 

Ron Imig 

Bill Kitchen 

Ro Imig 

Nancy Mauro  

Jessika Neuhauser 

Lois Newman 

Dee Urquat 

Paul Walker 

Mark Walt 

Dawn Wood  

NONE 

YET!!! STILL!!! 
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First a look back at October... 

...and then at  
November 1918 
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And if you are really bored this Thanksgiving, here 
are some ideas to keep you busy... 
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WMNBATMAAG-BTNSTACSSCI* 

*   We May Not be Able to Meet as a Group, But There's No Stopping These Active CSSC Individuals 

 

  Ramona’s Shout Out 
MEMBERSHIP V.P. 

Hello everybody from Tucson,  

Arizona! 

As some of you may know, I moved to Tucson about three 

months ago. When the COVID 19 pandemic hit our country, 

we were asked to stay home to prevent the spread of this 

deadly and devastating disease. As the days of quarantine 

turned to weeks and months, I felt isolated in the walls of my 

condominium and I missed my family. My daughter and her 

husband had recently moved to Tucson, so I decided to join 

them to have family close by. Being in stressful times really 

teaches you what is most important in life: family, friends and a good support system. Two weeks later, I listed my condominium 

and it sold within one week on the market.  

 I packed up all of my belongings (which when you have lived in place for nearly ten years is no easy task) and headed for the 

Southwest and the Sonoran Desert! I stayed with my family here while I looked for my perfect retirement home. I filled my days 

spoiling their very cute cat, taking morning walks, swimming, and exploring Tucson, social distancing style. Three weeks ago, I 

bought my new home, and move in next week. It has mountain views and a sun room which I plan to use to watch the amazing 

Arizona sunsets! I am very excited to be able to move in and start decorating! I am very happy here but I miss California, my Cali-

fornia friends, and especially my Conejo Ski Club friends. The Ski Club played such a beneficial and important role in my life for 

twelve years and I cherish all the friends and relationships I have made there.  Special mention of a few who were especially help-

ful in my move: Annick Feick, Ann Wright and Jim Robertson. I don't know how I would have managed the move without your help 

and support! I plan to remain an active and dedicated member of the Ski Club and I look forward to entertaining visitors when it is 

safe! Take care everyone!  

Margaret Zloticki  

Shout Out!!! 
 
A special Shout Out goes out to Margaret Zlotnicki, who amidst all the COVID strife, decided to pack up, sell her house in Camarillo, 
and move to Tucson, Arizona. From start to finish this was a 3-month process and now Margaret is closer to her daughter and linking 
up with other CSSG members such as Peggy Sanfilipo and Vickie Novak. 
 
We ARE NOT saying "Good Bye", but we will see you later. 
There's a road trip in 2021. 
--  
Ramona Rowan 
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WMNBATMAAG-BTNSTACSSCI* 

*   We May Not be Able to Meet as a Group, But There's No Stopping These Active CSSC Individuals 

 

  Ramona’s Shout Out 
MEMBERSHIP V.P. 

Here's a little blurb about my move to Idaho and a couple of photos.  
 
Being a native Californian and living there my whole life, it was a 
huge decision to move to Boise Idaho. It meant leaving all my great 
friends and everything familiar to me. Luckily my son and his wife 
moved up here at the same time (still trying to convince my older 
son). So far I love living here. The area has so much to offer and the 
cost of living for everything is sooooo much cheaper than in CA. I no 
longer have a mortgage payment which means that I no longer have 
to work, yeah!! That allows me more time for my artwork, and to en-
joy life and the endless outdoor activities that Boise has to offer. It's 
a college town (plus the Capital of Idaho) so there is a very youthful 
vibe here and people love to be active and spend time outdoors. 
There are endless hiking trails, you can float down the Boise river, 
walk or bike ride along the 20 mile paved river path, sit at one of the 
many outdoor cafes and bars along the river listening to live music or 
at one of the clubs and cafes downtown. I don't think I've ever seen 
so many restaurants and stores in one town! You name it, it's here! 
There are also numerous beautiful parks with swimming ponds, 
where you can rent kayaks, paddle boards, inflatable boats, play 
tennis, pickleball, horseshoes, etc. So far, our first winter here was 
fairly mild as Boise is on the valley floor so it doesn't get a lot of 
snowfall. The best part is that we only have to drive 45 min up the 
mountain to get to the local ski resort, which I can see from my front 
window, when it's lit up for night skiing!  

 

Nancy Andrews 
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SUNDAY NOV 1st 



12 



13 

Our Pray for Snow ‘party’ is the theme for the 

November 18
th

 Zoom club meeting. 

This is for everyone...skiers and non-skiers to 
participate. The idea will be the same, kin-
da. However the rules are a bit loose at 
this time. Poems and /or songs don’t have to 
be original. They do have to be about snow! 
  
We ask for everyone to wear winter white or 
ski wear. 
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Saturday December 5th 
Time and Details pending... 

Los Robles Greens Golf Club is not 

sure if they will be able to be open for 

large gatherings in December, but are 

hopeful. It’s just hard to tell. Frustrat-

ing for me to plan anything.  

Sandy Palmer, V.P. Social 
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CST # 2109794-40 



20 



21 

ONLY 
 
 
 

SPOTS LEFT 
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OCTOBER 7-16, 2021 
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Tuesday Night 
 

MARCH 10 - 0CTOBER 27 

Meet at 4 PM at Kimber Park Volleyball Courts, 

3295 Bear Creek Drive, Newbury Park. 
 

                                   

Bridge 

                                   

Bridge 

Friday night pickleball is designed to introduce members 

to this wonderful sport, as well as to provide open play 

for members who already know how to play.  

Beginners will learn the basics. Experienced players will 

get to play with other club members at a similar skill 

level, or challenge players at a higher level.  

If you need beginner level equipment, please contact Ann 

Wright in advance so she can have it available for you. 

Open to players of all levels 

Friday Nights    6:00-8:00 p.m. 
 

Rancho Conejo Playfields, 950 Ventu Park Road,  

Newbury Park 

FOR DETAILS CONTACT: ANN WRIGHT (805) 341-4652 

(Canceled with rain or high winds) 

 

    In Thousand Oaks: 

     Carolyn Curtis’s home 

    3077 Dutch Elm Circle 

     (805) 341-0438 

    West San Fernando Valley 

    For directions contact 

Almut Bower 

(818) 998-8685 

4th Wednesday  

of the month  

7:00-10:00 p.m 
     

2nd Wednesday  

of the month  

7:00-10:00 p.m 

                                   

Bridge 

Leader: Rob Schwab  

(805) 766-0921 

“This is NOT 

beginner level 

play…” 

 

 

No…You can’t go outside 
to play with your friends, 

Go wash your hands! 



32 

  

 

Advertisements  Rates 

3 month minimum  

E-mail Ad to:  

Steve Soukup at 

stevesoukup@earthlink.net 

Payment and Ad Copy due by Sunday, November 22 

for the December issue 

Business Cards $10./mo  

1/8 page ad $16./mo  

1/4 page ad $25./mo  

1/2 page ad $35./mo  

 

 

2021 
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Please see the link below.  It will 
take you to a website where you 

can order clothes, hats, duffel 
bags, water bottles, etc., etc. with 
our CSSC logo.  Some items are 
silkscreened and others have em-
broidery.  Order directly from the 
website.  If you're like me and you 
like to feel the fabric, you can visit 
Coastal Embroidery in Camarillo 
and see the items before you or-

der.  Clothing can be ordered in a 
variety of sizes and colors.   

Margaret 

http://site.coastalemb.net/cssc.html 

 

http://site.coastalemb.net/cssc.html
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Executive VP President 

VP Membership Secretary 

Treasurer 

VP Mammoth 

VP Social 

VP Activities 

VP Web Site/Marketing VP Newsletter 

VP Skiing 

Steve Soukup 
818-781-9262 

  

Gary Huettinger 
818-497-4000 

Charlie Bornhauser 
805-822-8199 

Carolyn Phillips 
805-796-7015 

Lou Patalano 
805-480-1915 

Ramona Rowan 
818-807-9491 

Josephine (Qwest) Nacchio 
805-300-5199 

Nancy Hullihan 
805-233-5171 

Chuck Ames 
805-236-6236 

Margaret Barnett 
209-603-7114 

 

 

Members are invited to attend Board meetings on 

the 2nd Wednesday of the month. 

Conejo Ski & Sports Club, 3435 Thousand Oaks Blvd. #6276, Westlake Village, CA 91359 

2020-2021 

Sandy Palmer 
805-432-7195 

 

NOW VIA  

SOCIAL DISTANCE 

SPACE 

SOCIAL DISTANCE 

SPACE 

SOCIAL DISTANCE 

SPACE 

SOCIAL DISTANCE 

SPACE 
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Executive VP 

VP Membership Secretary 

VP Web Site/Marketing VP Newsletter 

VP Skiing 

Steve Soukup 
818-781-9262 

  

Charlie Bornhauser 
805-822-8199 

Lou Patalano 
805-663-8779 

Ramona Rowan 
818-807-9491 

Nancy Hullihan 
805-233-5171 

Chuck Ames 
805-236-6236 

 

 

Members are invited to attend Board meetings on 

the 2nd Wednesday of the month. 

Conejo Ski & Sports Club, 3435 Thousand Oaks Blvd. #6276, Westlake Village, CA 91359 

2020-2021 

 

NOW VIA  

SOCIAL DISTANCE 

SPACE 

SOCIAL DISTANCE 

SPACE 

SOCIAL DISTANCE 

SPACE 

SOCIAL DISTANCE 

SPACE 

SOCIAL DISTANCE 

SPACE 
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